

绝密★启用前

大联考

2022-2023 学年高中毕业班阶段性测试(三)

英 语

考生注意:

- 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号填写在试卷和答题卡上,并将考生号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如常改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后、将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有2分钟的时间将试卷上的答案 转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出载住 选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话 仅读一遍。

例:How much is the shirt?

A, £ 19, 15,

B. £ 9. 18.

C. £ 9, 15.

答案是C。

1. When will the man probably see the doctor tomorrow?

A. At 9:30.

B. At 10:45.

C. At 11:00.

2. What are the speakers talking about?

A. Education.

B. Weather.

C. Traffic.

3. Where does the conversation take place?

A. In the street.

B. In the office.

C. In a restaurant.

4. What can we know about the woman?

A. She praises the man.

B. She refuses the man.

C. She accepts the man's gift.

5. What's the woman's advice for the man?

A. Keeping on learning.

B. Giving up smoking.

C. Practicing more writing.

第二节(共15 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分22.5 分)

听下面5段对话或独自。每段对话或独自后有几个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独自前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题5秒钟; 听完后,各小题给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料, 问答第6、7题。

6. Why is Karim going to the market?

A. To buy food.

B. To buy masks.

C. To buy clothes.

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试题 第1页(共8页)

1 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



7. What's the woman's sugge	stion for Karim?			
A. Staying indoors. 听第7段材料,回答第8	B. Wearing a mask.	C. Keeping social distancing.		
8. What are the speakers talking				
A. Where to spend the week				
B. How to celebrate a festiva				
C. Whether to attend a party				
9. What will the man tell the v				
A. His present address. 听第 8 段材料, 回答第 1	B. His final decision.	C. His new job.		
10. What's the woman doing				
A. Booking a room.	B. Expressing gratitude.	C. Making a complaint.		
11. What do we know about th		AND CONTROL OF ACCUSING AND		
A. It has no bathroom.	B. It has a broken light.	C. It is beautifully decorated.		
12. What is the man's offer to the woman?				
	B. Two days for free.	C. One day at half price.		
听第9段材料,回答第1	5) S	,		
13. Why is the woman invited as a guest on the show?				
A. Because she teaches gardening in a school. B. Because she is successful as a gardener.				
C, Because she grows com				
14. What did the woman do th				
A. She opened another foo				
	Name and the State of the State			
B. She planted some fruit				
C. She attended a class to				
	ink most important in gardening? B. Water.	C. Temperature.		
A. Soil.				
67 13 14 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	es the woman grow in her garden?	C. Strawberries.		
A. Green peppers.	B. Cabbages.	C. Strawberries.		
听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。				
17. Where will the speaker go		C E		
A, Asia.	B. Africa.	C. Europe.		
18. How long does the speake	5400)	C 1		
A. 2 weeks.	B. 3 weeks.	C. 4 weeks.		
19. Which does the speaker p	A CONTROL OF THE CONT	W.Y.C.S. E. G.E.		
A. A cheap train pass.	B. Stopping at every station.			
	of train fares according to the spea	aker?		
A. The number of your co	mpanions.			
B. Your destination.				
C. The time of year.	Mark contracts only approx			
第二部分 阅读理解(共两				
第一节(共15小题;每小题				
阅读下列短文,从每题/	所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中	,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将		
该项涂黑。	500			
	Α			
	22 Synchronous Fireflies Viewi			
In order to protect critics	al firefly(萤火虫) habitat and pro	ovide the best visitor experience, we		

英语试题 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



limit the viewing to 120 vehicles per night. Tickets will be required to enter the park in the evenings on those dates and will be available through a lottery (抽签) system hosted at www. recreation, gov/ticket/facility/320008.

The lottery system will open at 10:00 a.m. on March 31 and will remain open until 10:00 a.m. on April 6, with results to be announced on April 14. A non-refundable service fee of \$1 will be charged by Recreation, gov to enter the lottery system. Participants selected through the lottery system will be required to pay a \$19 non-refundable event fee to secure tickets (\$20 in total). Tickets will only be issued for passenger vehicles up to two axles(轮轴) that can fit in standard parking spaces (i. e. no motor homes, vehicles with trailers, buses or mini-buses).

Because of the large number of participants expected for this event, the following are prohibited on the Eireflies Trail:

- Dogs (service dogs allowed)
- Flash photography
- Headlamps
- Using smartphones as flashlights
- Chairs, hammocks(吊床) or blankets
- Smoking
- Alcoholic beverages (酒水)

Participants are asked to observe the following viewing rules:

- Keep noise levels to a minimum so that everyone can enjoy this special natural occurrence.
- Capturing fireflies is not allowed within Congarce National Park.
- Stay on the designated trail (walking off the trail can do harm to firefly habitat).
- Only use flashlights when absolutely necessary, pointing them straight down in order not to disturb other participants (small penlights are recommended).
- 21. How much will a participant pay to join in the event?

A. 1 dollar.

B. 19 dollars.

C. 20 dollars.

D. 21 dollars.

微信客服: zizzs2018

- 22. What can the participants do in the park?
 - A. Take their pets.

- B. Walk on the Fireflies Trail.
- C. Use flash for photographing,
- D. Stay in a motor home for the night.
- 23. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. Something about an event concerning watching fireflies.
 - B. Something about how to protect firefly habitat.
 - C. The importance of firefly habitat.
 - D. The condition of firefly habitat.

B

James Warren was walking in his Deuver neighborhood that day, and then he suddenly stopped because something gave him pause. "A woman was waiting for the bus, sitting in the dirt. And I was like, 'Oh man, that is so bad.' We need to be doing better for our fellow city members," Warren told reporters. "And so, I thought, 'I could do something about that.'" That moment led him on a mission to help his community.

Warren found some wood, thanks to building sites in his neighborhood with piles of waste wood. And, because his dad builds homes, he grew up around tools—he knew he had the basic skills needed to build a bench.

He built one soon and put it back at that bus stop where he first got the idea. Since then, he's built eight custom benches and has placed them at bus stops around the area. Each bench

英语试题 第3页(其8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



tooks different, since he's using scrap(废料) wood he could find. "I just kind of let the wood speak to me," he said. Each one takes a few hours to build, and Warren hand delivers them to bus stops without sitting areas. "I have not asked the city yet whether I'm allowed to do this...Until they stop me, I'll just keep doing it," he added. While each bench is unique, James makes sure to burn or stencil(模印) in the same message on all of them: "Be kind."

"Sometimes it's difficult to really make a change in the world around us. But the truth is, anyone can be kind. And by being kind, you can make a difference in the world around you," he said,

He's heard from several people in the community—those who use the benches and those who help Warren find some wood by taking chairs they were going to throw out or that somebody else was throwing out and putting them at bus stops instead of letting them go to landfill.

- 24. Why did Warren stop at a bus stop one day?
 - A. He was lost in his thought.
- B. He was upset by a scene.
- C. He wanted to help someone.
- D. He saw something interesting.
- 25. What can we know about Warren's benches?
 - A. They were created with complex skills.
 - B. They were of different sizes and shapes.
 - C. They were banned by the city government.
 - D. They were made at the request of the community.
- 26. What's Warren's purpose in putting a message on his benches?
 - A. To give a warning.

B. To advertise his products.

- C. To encourage kindness.
- D. To call for community unity.
- 27. What's a suitable title for the text?
 - A. Benches badly needed at Denver bus stops.
 - B. Denver man builds benches for bus stops.
 - C. Man's kindness is rewarded by his community.
 - D. Building benches from scrap wood.

C

Honey in general has long been praised for its antibacterial (范茂的) power. But manuka honey is thought to be an even stronger infection fighter, and some studies suggest that manuka honey's benefits extend to treating skin problems.

"All honey has some antibiotic qualities," explains Frances Largeman-Roth, RD, natritionist and author of Eating in Color. "In typical honey, it is hydrogen peroxide that provides this benefit, whereas in manuka honey, it's UMF that is antibiotic." UMF stands for Unique Manuka Factor, a grading system that uses a scale of 5 to 20 to measure each batch of honey's antibacterial strength. The higher the UMF number, the stronger manuka honey's antibacterial properties—meaning it can be used to treat wounds, ents, burns, and even bedsores, says Largeman-Roth. Types of manuka honey that possess a UMF content of 12 or higher are actually considered medical grade, and can be added to bandages to treat wounds, she says.

Why does manuka boney have such a good reputation for healing wounds and dealing with infection? "Honey is very low in moisture(水分) content," says Largeman-Roth. "When you put it on a wound, all the liquid in the wound gets drawn into the honey because it has the ability to absorb the moisture. By absorbing all the impurities(余质), the honey protects the body against infection." Medical grade manuka can also restore the natural pH of the skin and remove dead tissue when used topically, she adds.

英语试题 第4页(共8页)

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Robert Graham, a physician specializing in integrative medicine, also says that manuka honey can be used in medical settings. "There is evidence for the use of manuka honey for problems such as acute burns, diabetic ulcers(溃疡), and arterial ulcers," he tells *Health*. "Particularly for wounds, manuka honey prevents infections, speeds up healing, and has also been shown to decrease the risk of developing community-acquired MRSA, a potentially dangerous staph infection."

Anyone who is allergic to bees should use manuka honey with caution. "Otherwise, it's a win-win with little side effects," says Dr. Graham.

28. Which type of manuka honey is the best for skin treatment?

A. UMF 5 + ...

B. UMF10 +.

C. UMF 12 +.

D. UMF 15 +.

29. Why is honey often used for treating wounds?

A. It has a higher moisture level.

B. It provides nutrition for the skin.

C. It has the ability to kill bacteria.

D. It removes impurities from the skin.

30. What does the fourth paragraph focus on?

A. The benefits of manuka honey.

B. The process of wounds healing.

C. Largeman-Roth's medical theory.

D. The popularity of manuka honey.

31. What's Robert Graham's general attitude to manuka honey's medical use?

A. Supportive.

B. Doubtful.

C. Cautious.

D. Ambiguous.

D

There are 7 billion people in this world, with 7 billion different opinions about outer beauty. What you may find physically attractive can be an absolute eyesore to someone else and vice versa. And this is truly magical because it implies that regardless of a person's physical features (特点), there is always going to be someone out there who finds them appealing.

Nowadays there are many ways you can <u>manipulate</u> the way you look. Plastic surgery(整形) and other cosmetic procedures are becoming more and more accessible and affordable. This is absolutely incredible for people who really need body changes to improve their mental health.

Sadly, with social media being a massive part of our lives, far too many people are struggling with self-image issues not because there is something wrong with them, but because they are convinced they need to look a certain way to be accepted by society. So they delve into(钻研) the world of plastic surgery and they slowly lose their identities in order to fit in.

In reality, what we should be encouraging is not altering our bodies, but remodeling our mindset. We should become more aware of the way we treat others and ourselves. We should be inspired to learn more languages, so we can dive into different cultures and expand our limits. Instead of spending money on looking like someone else, spend time in becoming the best version of yourself, because outer beauty fades, but the beauty within is timeless.

As noted by the book A Conscious Rethink, when asked about what traits(特性) they look for in a potential long-term partner, most people name things that have nothing to do with physical appearance. Some of the features we seek the most are Kindness, Loyalty, Patience, Integrity, A good sense of humor, and A supportive nature.

All of these traits can be found in anyone, regardless of the outer beauty they possess. More importantly, these are personality characteristics we seek in those we see as our potential life partners, meaning that we value them more than we value a pretty face.

32. What does the underlined word "manipulate" in paragraph 2 mean?

A. Check.

B. Maintain.

C. Manage.

D. Appreciate.

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



33. Why are many people seeking plastic surgery nowadays according to the text?

A. To fit in with society.

B. To indicate their identities.

C. To improve their mental health.

D. To cover their physical disability.

34. What's one feature of inner beauty according to the author?

A. It's long-lasting.

B. It can be measured.

C. It's a natural-born thing.

D. It varies from culture to culture.

35. Which topic does A Conscious Rethink probably cover?

A. Adventure.

B. Relationship.

C. Entertainment.

D. Healthcare.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Getting outside of your comfort zone may be tough at first, but facing unfamiliar challenges can make you happier and more fulfilled in the long run. To help you out, we've rounded up some of the best, most effective strategies for stepping out of your comfort zone and adding more excitement to your life.

1. Do small daily activities that you normally wouldn't do.

Challenge yourself in small ways every day. 36 . Once you've made stepping out of your comfort zone into a daily routine, it'll be much easier to handle bigger challenges.

2. 37 .

If you're stuck in a boring life, break the pattern! Look for things in your life that feel repetitive or monotonous(英语的). If you always go to the same coffee shop each morning, try the other one across the street instead. Changing up your routine helps bring new experiences into your life.

3. Do some research to get more information.

You'll be more comfortable trying new things if you're informed. This new activity might feel like you're facing a big question mark at first. To answer all your questions, go online and read about it. 38, and can even help you get excited for the change! Make sure the information you find is reputable to ensure you're knowledgeable and prepared.

4. Break the activity down into small steps.

39 . If you're feeling frightened by the challenge you've picked, make it a multi-step process that will let you slowly climb that mountain. Conquering your fears gradually can help ease you into new challenges. 40 . You start in the shallow end and work your way to the deepest part of the pool with time!

- A. Think of it like learning how to swim
- B. Change your usual habits to mix it up
- C. This will leave you feeling a little less lost
- D. You don't have to do the activity all at once
- E. You could start up a conversation with a stranger
- F. Keep those positive possibilities at the front of your mind
- G. Look for ways to step outside of your comfort zone by taking tiny actions

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

I've had the good fortune of spending a lot of time working in London over the years. I'm a typical American, 41 to making eye contact and smiling when speaking to others. But until I

英语试题 第6页(共8页)

盲方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



spent time abroad, I was never quite 42 of what my facial expressions could convey.

In the UK, I __43 __ not everyone made as much eye contact on the street as I did. And it was __44 __ to hold eye contact during a business meeting. My __45 __ smile could be considered as flirtatious(轻浮的). But my British colleagues __46 __: I was American. This forward attitude was not __47 __, but it was just my culture. __48 __, being expressively cheerful among those who keep __49 __eloser to their vest(青色) was accepted in the UK.

50 , in other countries a cultural misunderstanding of smiling can have serious results. While it's unlikely that a mistimed smile will __51 __you a contract(合词), __52 __interactions can make it much more difficult to build effective business relationships.

Different cultures 53 smiling in different ways. In Russia, people do not smile because it 54 that you are at best foolish or at worst, sneaky(卑劣的). Even in family photos, adults 55 with stony faces. In Japan, smiling is a way to 56 your feeling that you don't want others to know. Australians have smiling cultures. While they might not have the same 57 for giant white smiles as Americans, they smile more than our peers in Russia, Japan, Switzerland, and the UK.

If Americans have to work abroad, my 58 is to make sure you do some research. It is 59 to be yourself, but you should also learn about the culture you are going to visit. This will help you communicate 60 and effectively with your peers.

in ip you communicate	oo and checkin	ay mini your process	
41. A. limited	B. devoted	G. addicted	D. accustomed
42. A. ashamed	B. aware	C. fond	D. proud
43. A. admitted	B. imagined	C. discovered	D. declared
44. A. special	B. rare	C. fumny	D. necessary
45, A, sweet	B. artifical	C. strange	D. purposeful
46. A. expected	B. analyzed	C. predicted	D. understood
47. A. friendly	B. reliable	C. traditional	D. aggressive
48. A. Regretfully	B. Luckily	G. Eventually	D. Frequently
49. A. sympathy	B. attention	C. feelings	D. promises
50. A. However	B. Instead	C. Thus	D. Otherwise
51. A. cost	B, win	C. save	D, afford
52, A. brief	B. vague	C. awkward	D. illegal
53. A. greet	B. fancy	C. explain	D. avoid
54. A. indicates	B. happens	G. matters	D. proves
55. A. appear	B. leave	C. hesitate	D. observe
56. A. stress	B. hide	C. share	D. assess
57. A. desire	B. gift	C. reason	D. reputation
58. A. chance	B. task	C. challenge	D. advice
59. A. possible	B. practical	C. important	D. simple
60, A. secretly	B. sensitively	C. gratefully	D. temporarily
75 ## / H- to J. Bit .	AS JUNEAU CAN MUSICA	15 // \	

第二节(共10 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入上个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式,并将答案填写在答题卡上。

More than 120 million people in northern China have 61 (evident) benefited from a massive water diversion(特節) project, 62 delivers water from the Yangtze River in the south to the north.

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

7 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



The South-to-North Water Diversion Project, the world's 63 (large), has diverted 39.4 billion cubic meters of water to dry places in the north through 64 (it) middle and eastern routes over a period of six years. The middle route starts from the Danjiangkou Reservoir in central China's Hubei Province 65 it runs across Henan and Hebei before reaching Beijing and Tianjin. It began supplying water on December 12, 2014.

The eastern route 66 (put) into operation in November 2013, transferring water from east China's Jiangsu Province to feed 67 (area) including Tianjin and Shandong. The western route is in the planning stage and is yet to be built. When 68 (finish), the work will link China's four main rivers—the Yangtze, Yellow River, Huaihe and Haihe—and requires the 69 (construct) of three diversion routes, 70 (run) south-to-north across the eastern, central and western parts of the country.

The complete project is expected to cost \$62 billion-more than twice as much as the Three Gorges Dam.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你回桌写的以下作文。文中共 有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加: 在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A), 并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第11 处起)不计分。

With the continuous improvement of our living conditions, most people can now enjoy a longer life. However, more and more old people are suffering from loneliness, what is one of the major problems in today society. To make old people live off better, some good advice must be following. Firstly, the young should visit their elderly parents regular and communicate with them often, so as reduce their parents' loneliness. Secondly, the old ought to understand a stress and pressure facing young people, especially the one working in big cities. Furthermore, more activities were supposed to be organized for the old, or they can make more friends and have more joy in their later life.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,你的英国笔友 Jim 和家人原计划来中国旅游,但后来因故取消行程。请 你给他写封邮件,推荐一款名为 VRP-Travel 的虚拟旅游软件。要点包括:

- 表示安慰;
- 2. 推荐理由(场景真实;有拍照功能等)。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Dear Jim,

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

英语试题 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



天一大联考 2022—2023 学年高中毕业班阶段性测试(三)

英语・答案

听力原文

Text 1

M: Do you think the doctor could see me tomorrow before 9:30?

W: She won't be in until 10:45, so the earliest would be 11:00.

Text 2

W: Beautiful day, isn't it?

M: Yes, it's not like what the radio said at all.

W: I wish it would stay this way for the weekend.

Text 3

W; Sir, did I do anything wrong?

M: Yes. You ran through the stop sign. May I see your driver's license, please?

W: Oh, I'm sorry. I didn't see the stop sign at the corner. I didn't mean it.

Text 4

M: Would you mind if I borrowed your car?

W: Well, when exactly?

M: Until Monday or Tuesday of next week.

W: I'm sorry, but it's just not possible.

Text 5

M: I give up! I simply can't learn French!

W: Why do you say that? I think you're making a lot of progress.

M: No, I'm not. I try and try and I still can't speak it very well.

W: Learning any language takes a lot of effort. But don't give up. Why don't we practice those dialogues together?

M: Good idea. That just might help.

Text 6

W: Hello, Karim, how are you?

M: I'm fine. What about you?

W: I'm also fine. Where are you going?

M: I'm going to the market to buy clothes.

W: That's fine but you're not wearing a mask. Don't you know that wearing a mask is important in COVID-19 situations?

M: I forgot to wear a mask. Please explain more how important social distancing and wearing a mask is.

W: You know wearing a mask is not only important, but also life-saving. Wearing a face mask will help prevent the spread of infection and protect the person from infectious germs.

Text 7

M: I'm so glad the weekend's finally here.

-1-

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



W: Me too. Imagine. It's a long weekend. We've got three days away from work. So, where are you going?

M: I don't have any plans yet. How about you?

W: We're going to go hiking and camping in the mountains.

M: That sounds exciting!

W: Why not join us?

M: Hm, let me think about it. I'll let you know later.

Text 8

M: What's your problem, Madam?

W: I called room service last night to tell them the broken bathroom light and asked them to come over and fix it. No one has come to fix it till now. Your service attitude annoys me too much.

M: I apologize to you on behalf of our hotel. What time did you call room service last night?

W: Before eight o'clock. It's not late, right?

M: This is our error. Please tell me more details. Please let me know your room number and your name.

W: I'm Joe. My room number is 1203. A woman answered when I called yesterday.

M: Alright, I see. I'll check with the room service department at once. I promise this won't happen again. To make up for our mistakes, I decide to let you stay in our hotel for another day for free.

Text 9

M: Good morning, I'm Martin. Today we have a special guest with us on the show.

W.: Hello, everyone. I'm so glad to be here.

M: Well, Emma, you truly have an amazing garden. Could you share with us the secret to your success?

W: Well, thank you, Martin. I've made various attempts at gardening and with different, um, degrees of success. This spring I took a gardening class, and I decided to try some of the things I learned. You know, it's great fun growing your own vegetables and fruit. They're almost like your own children.

M: Well, I see you've really been taking good care of your garden. What do you think is the most important thing to keep in mind?

W: Um, soil, yeah, definitely soil.

M: This is truly amazing. You have so much growing here. Can you introduce me to some of them?

W: I'd love to. Over at the far end, I have tomatoes growing on a higher platform. They're lovely, aren't they? And in front of those I have, um, strawberries, green beans, corn, and carrots. Down at the bottom, I have some Mexican tomatoes...and that's all about it.

Text 10

M: This summer, I'm planning to take a trip to Europe, and I want to be able to get around easily, so I'm looking into buying a cheap train pass or tickets to make travel a little easier. My first step is to talk to a friend who works with a travel agency to see how much train passes cost for a two-week trip. I don't care if I can ride first class or not; I'm most concerned about saving money.

Train tickets often drop a lot in price depending on the season, so if I happen to travel during the off season, which is the time when most people are not on vacation, I might be able to get a better deal on a train pass. However, because I only have a limited amount of time to travel, I don't want to get stuck on a slow-moving train that makes stops at every station.

(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

1-5 CBABA 6-10 CBABC 11-15 BABCA 16-20 CCAAC

— 2 **—**

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



(共20小题;每小题2分,满分40分)

文章大意:本文为应用文。主要介绍了萤火虫观看活动的一些信息。

21. 答案 C

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第二段中的"A non-refundable service fee of \$1 will be charged by *Recreation. gov* to enter the lottery system. Participants selected through the lottery system will be required to pay a \$19 non-refundable event fee to secure tickets (\$20 in total)."可知,参加抽签活动缴费 1 美元,抽中后购门票 19 美元,共计 20 美元。

22. 答案 B

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据文中的"the following are prohibited on the Fireflies Trail"和"Stay on the designated trail (walking off the trail can do harm to firefly habitat)"可知,游客只能沿着公园内指定的萤火虫参观路线行进。

23. 答案 A

命题透析 主旨大意题。

思路点拨 通读文章可知,本文主要介绍了参观萤火虫的一些注意事项。

文章大意:本文为记叙文。当 James Warren 看到在自己所在街区的公交站旁有一位女士席地而坐等公交车时,他 内心受到触动,决定为自己的社区做点有意义的工作。

24. 答案 B

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第一段中的"A woman was waiting for the bus, sitting in the dirt. And I was like, 'Oh man, that is so bad.'"可知,一名女子坐在公交站台的泥土中等车的场景让 Warren 深感不安,因此他停下了脚步。

25. 答案 B

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第三段中的"Each bench looks different, since he's using scrap(废料) wood he could find."可知,制作这些长凳的木材都是Warren 四处捡来的,所以长凳的大小和形状不一。

26. 答案 C

命题透析 推理判断题。

思路点拨 根据倒数第二段的内容可知,Warren 在自己制作的长凳上都刻印上"Be kind",目的是鼓励人们的 友善行为。

27. 答案 B

命题透析 标题归纳题。

思路点拨 通读文章可知,本文主要讲述在 Warren 看到一位女士坐在地上等公交的时候,他决定要做一些长凳,为自己的社区做点有意义的工作。

文章大意:本文为说明文。麦卢卡蜂蜜是产自新西兰的一种医疗级蜂蜜,具有优越的抗菌活性,是近年来国际蜂蜜研究的一大热点。

28. 答案 D

命题透析 推理判断题。

思路点拨 根据第二段中的"a grading system that uses a scale of 5 to 20 to measure each batch of honey's antibacterial strength"及"Types of manuka honey that possess a UMF content of 12 or higher are actually considered medical grade, and can be added to bandages to treat wounds, she says. "可知,麦卢卡蜂蜜用5到20的UMF指标表示蜂蜜的抗菌能力,指标数越高抗菌效果越好。

29. 答案 D

— 3 **—**

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第三段中的"When you put it on a wound, all the liquid in the wound gets drawn into the honey because it has the ability to absorb the moisture. By absorbing all the impurities(杂质), the honey protects the body against infection."可知,蜂蜜能够吸收皮肤伤口的水分和杂质,防止伤口感染。

30. 答案 A

命题透析 段落大意题。

思路点拨 通读本段内容可知,该段主要讲述麦卢卡蜂蜜在防止皮肤感染和皮肤护理方面的几个优点。

31. 答案 A

命题透析 推理判断题。

思路点拨 根据最后两段内容可知,Robert Graham 认为,对一些蜜蜂过敏的人来说,使用麦卢卡蜂蜜需要注意,除此之外,他认为麦卢卡蜂蜜的药用价值还是很高的,因此他对于使用麦卢卡蜂蜜是持积极态度的。

文章大意:本文为说明文。作者认为,对于一个人而言,相比于特瞬即逝的外表的美丽,心灵和思想上的内在美才是更重要的,更值得我们去追求。

32. 答案 C

命题透析 词义猜测题。

思路点拨 根据该词语境可知,此处表示"现在有很多方法可以管理你的外表。"故 manipulate 意为"操纵,控制,管理",与 manage 同义。

33. 答案 A

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第三段中的"So they delve into(钻研) the world of plastic surgery and they slowly lose their identities in order to fit in."可知,现在人们热衷于整容的主要目的是能够让自己被社会接纳。

34. 答案 A

命题透析 细节理解题。

思路点拨 根据第四段中的"because outer beauty fades, but the beauty within is timeless"可知,作者认为,一个人的内在美是永恒的。

35. 答案 B

命题透析 推理判断题。

思路点拨 根据倒数第二段中的"look for in a potential long-term partner"可知,这本书很可能包含如何处理人际关系方面的话题。

36-40 GBCDA

(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

文章大意:本文为说明文。作者用自己在英国伦敦的亲身经历证明,虽然做自己很重要,但在不同的文化中,微笑的内涵和意义却大不相同,因此了解不同的文化是很有必要的。

41. 答案 D

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 作为一个典型的美国人,作者习惯了在同别人交谈时的眼神交流和面带微笑。

42. 答案 B

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 在到国外工作之前,作者从来都不很清楚自己的表情(微笑)能够传达的信息。

43. 答案 C

命题透析 考查动词。

— 4 —

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



思路点拨 作者在英国的大街上发现,并不是每个人都像自己一样同路人有很多的眼神交流。

44. 答案 B

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 在商业会议上,也很少有眼神交流。

45. 答案 A

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 作者甜美的微笑可能会被视为轻浮。

46. 答案 D

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 作者的英国同事对她表示理解,毕竟她是一个美国人。

47. 答案 D

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 作者这种主动的态度并不是侵犯性的,而只是作者的文化。

48. 答案 B

命题透析 考查副词。

思路点拨 幸运的是,作者的这种举止能够在英国被同事们接受。

49. 答案 C

命题透析 考查名词。

思路点拨 同身为美国人的作者的喜形丁色相比,英国人总是不善于表露自己的真实情绪。

50. 答案 A

命题透析 考查副词。

思路点拨 然而,在其他国家,对微笑的文化误解可能会造成很严重的后果。

51. 答案 A

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 尽管一个不合时宜的微笑可能不会让你失去一份合同。

52. 答案 C

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 然而这种尴尬的社交活动却会让你同对方建立一个有效的商业合作关系变得更困难。

53. 答案 C

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 在不同的文化里,人们解读微笑的方式是不同的。

54. 答案 A

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 俄罗斯人很少微笑,因为在那里动不动就微笑暗示着你很傻,或者很卑劣。

55. 答案 A

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 所以即使在家庭合照时,俄罗斯的大人们也会板起一张脸。

56. 答案 B

命题透析 考查动词。

思路点拨 在日本,微笑常用来掩饰你的真实感受。

57. 答案 D

— 5 **—**

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



命题透析 考查名词。

思路点拨 尽管澳大利亚人的微笑不像美国人的开怀大笑那样负有盛誉。

58. 答案 D

命题透析 考查名词。

思路点拨 "我"的建议是确保你做一些研究。

59. 答案 C

命题透析 考查形容词。

思路点拨 做自己固然重要,但是你也应该了解一下你要去的地方的文化。

60. 答案 B

命题透析 考查副词。

思路点拨 这将会帮助你和你的同伴敏锐而高效地沟通。

(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

文章大意:本文为说明文。南水北调工程是我国一项具有战略意义的伟大工程。这项工程的实施,对缓解我国北方地区水资源严重短缺的局面,实现四大流域水资源的合理配置,促进经济、社会和生态的可持续发展具有重大意义。

61. 答案 evidently

命题透析 考查词性转换。

思路点拨 此处修饰谓语动词,故用 evident 的副词形式。

62. 答案 which

命题透析 考查定语从句。

思路点拨 分析句子结构可知,此处为非限制性定语从句,先行词为 project,故用 which 引导非限制性定语从句。

63. 答案 largest

命题透析 考查形容词最高级。

思路点拨 根据前面的"the world's"可知,用最高级形式。

64. 答案 its

命题透析 考查代词。

思路点拨 根据空后的名词"routes"可知,此处用形容词性物主代词 its 作定语。

65. 答案 and

命题透析 考查连词。

思路点拨 此处用并列连词连接两个句子。

66. 答案 was put

命题透析 考查时态及语态。

思路点拨 此处表示过去情况,且主语 route 与 put 之间为被动关系,故用一般过去时的被动语态。

67. 答案 areas

命题透析 考查名词单复数。

思路点拨 根据空后的"Tianjin and Shandong"可知,不止一个地方,故用 areas。

68. 答案 finished

命题透析 考查非谓语动词。

思路点拨 此处可以看作 When it is finished 的省略。

69. 答案 construction

命题透析 考查词性转换。

— 6 **—**

| 4 | 官方微信公众号: zizzsw | 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



思路点拨 根据空前后的"the"和"of"可知,此处用 construct 的名词形式 construction。

70. 答案 running

命题透析 考查非谓语动词。

思路点拨 分析句子结构可知,此处为非谓语动词, run 与其逻辑主语 three diversion routes 之间为主谓关系,故用现在分词作方式状语。

短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

With the continuous improvement of our living conditions, most people can now enjoy a longer life. However, more and more old people are suffering from loneliness, what is one of the major problems in today society. To make old which

people live off better, some good advice must be following. Firstly, the young should visit their elderly parents followed

 $\frac{\text{regular}}{\text{regularly}} \text{ and communicate with them often, so as } \bigwedge \text{ reduce their parents' loneliness. Secondly, the old ought to}$

understand a stress and pressure facing young people, especially the one working in big cities. Furthermore, more the

activities were supposed to be organized for the old, or they can make more friends and have more joy in their later so/and

life.

书面表达(满分25分)

One possible version:

Dear Jim,

I am extremely sorry to hear that your family have finally decided to cancel the planned trip to China due to the COVID-19 pandemic. It's really a great pity!

However, modern technology can make up for this and help you realize the dream to travel in China. VRP-Travel, an app for virtual reality travel, is becoming more and more popular nowadays. It is an app based on 3D technology and can produce life-like images and scenes of the tourist destinations you intend to visit. What's more, you can have your picture taken with the famous scenic spots.

Now, you have the chance to visit the major places of interest in China without having to leave your house.

Best wishes!

Yours sincerely,

Li Hua

作文评分标准

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按5个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
- 3. 词数少于80和多于120的,从总分中减去2分。
- 4. 评分时,应注意的主要内容为:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的数量和准确性、上下文的连贯性及语言的得体性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面,评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用 法均可接受。
- 6. 如因书写较差而影响交际,将分数降低一个档次。
- 7. 内容要点可用不同方式表达,对紧扣主题的适当发挥不予扣分。

— 7 **—**

| 15 | 官方微信公众号: zizzsw | 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



【各档次的给分范围和要求】

第五档(很好):(21-25分)

- 1. 完全完成了试题规定的任务。
- 2. 覆盖所有内容要点。
- 3. 应用了较多的语法结构和词汇。
- 4. 语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。
- 5. 有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。
- 6. 完全达到了预期的写作目的。

第四档(好):(16-20分)

- 1. 完全完成了试题规定的任务。
- 2. 虽漏掉1、2个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- 3. 应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- 4. 语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确, 些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词汇所致。
- 5. 应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。
- 6. 达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档(适当):(11-15分)

- 1. 基本完成了试题规定的任务。
- 2. 虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。
- 3. 应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。
- 4. 有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。
- 5. 应用简单的语句间的连接成分, 使全文内容连贯。
- 6. 整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档(较差):(6-10分)

- 1. 未恰当完成试题规定的任务。
- 2. 漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。
- 3. 语法结构单调、词汇项目有限。
- 4. 有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解。
- 5. 较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性。
- 6. 信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

第一档(差):(1-5分)

- 1. 未完成试题规定的任务。
- 2. 明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求。
- 3. 语法结构单调、词汇项目有限。
- 4. 较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。
- 5. 缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。
- 6. 信息未能传达给读者。

不得分:(0分)

未能传达给读者任何信息;内容太少,无法评判;写的内容均与所要求内容无关或所写内容无法看清。

— 8 —

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





17

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830